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       September 15, 2025 

 
 

PROCUREMENT CIRCULAR NO. 2026-07 
 
TO:  Office of the Governor, Chief Operating Officer  
  Office of the Lieutenant Governor, Chief of Staff 
  Executive Department Directors 
  Hawaii State Public Library System, State Librarian 
 

Chief Procurement Officers (CPOs):    
 Department of Education, Superintendent 
 School Facilities Authority, Executive Director 
 University of Hawaii, Chief Financial Officer 
 Office of Hawaiian Affairs, Chairperson of the Board 
 Hawaii Health Systems Corporation, President and Chief Executive Officer 
 The Judiciary, Administrative Director of the Courts 
 Senate, President 
 House of Representatives, Speaker 
 
 Counties of Hawaii, Kauai, and Maui, and City & County of Honolulu 
  Executive Branch, Finance Director 
  Legislative Branch, Council Chair 
  Board/Departments of Water Supply, Manager/Chief Engineer 
  Honolulu Authority for Rapid Transportation, Executive Director 
    

CC:  Administrative Services Offices 
   
FROM:  Bonnie Kahakui, Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Internal Revenue Service Tax Compliance Report 

on Hawaii Compliance Express 
 
Effective September 15, 2025, the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) will discontinue its 
participation in the Hawaii Compliance Express (HCE) program. As a result, vendors —
excluding tax-exempt vendors — must directly upload their IRS Tax Compliance Report (TCR) 
to the HCE system. 
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For government agencies using HCE, the process of downloading a Certificate of Vendor 
Compliance (CVC) will remain unchanged for most vendors. However, TCRs are not currently 
available for tax-exempt vendors. The IRS is working toward a future release to include TCRs 
for these entities. 
 
In the interim, tax-exempt vendors must submit their valid IRS Letter of Determination, dated 
within three years of the exemption date (see attached sample), directly to the requesting 
agency. The purchasing agency may use this Letter of Determination and the HCE documents 
to verify compliance, provided that the vendor is “Compliant” or “Exempt” by the Hawaii 
Department of Taxation (DoTAX), the Hawaii Department of Commerce & Consumer Affairs 
(DCCA), and the Hawaii Department of Labor and Industrial Relations (DLIR) to satisfy the 
requirement under Chapter 103D-310(c), HRS. This review process is similar to that used for 
DoTAX waivers (Procurement Circular 2022-11, Amendment 1). 
 
A complete listing of all current Procurement Circulars is available at https://spo.hawaii.gov/; 
under the References menu, click on Procurement Circulars. 
 
Should there be any questions, procurement personnel may contact the listed SPO staff, or you 
may contact me at (808) 587-4701 or email bonnie.a.kahakui@hawaii.gov.  
 
SPO Staff Name E-mail Address Phone Number 
Christopher Amandi christopher.j.amandi@hawaii.gov  587-4706 
Shannon Ota shannon.j.ota@hawaii.gov  586-0563 
Stacey Kauleinamoku-Murakami stacey.l.kauleinamoku@hawaii.gov 586-0571 
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